Dr. Joseph A. Reilly, c/o Otarion, 1016 Walnut Street, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Dr. Reilly:

Thank you for your good letter of the 16th instant. I have delayed answering the same due to heavy correspondence.

However, I want to thank you for writing me regarding Paul S. Kelly, Jr. I will be glad to get in touch with you and I will be happy to meet Mr. Kelly, the father, and discuss with him the possibility of Paul, Jr., attending the University. I will feel complimented to have the young man here, and I will do the very best I can to improve his basketball technique as well as to have him absorb the finer things of University life.

If you would write me and give me the father's address I will be glad to send him a catalog and any other information that might be of interest to him concerning the University.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.